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RO = Ron Orams;  AV = Andrew Vessey; SL = Susan Loxton 

      

   

      

February 2nd 9.30  Village Worship Elder Cratfield 

 9.30  Holy Communion RO Tannington 

 9.30  Morning Prayer Elder Laxfield 

 11.00  Lets Celebrate Elder Worlingworth 

 11.00  Family Service Elder Monk Soham 

 11.00  Holy Communion RO Wilby 

 18.30  Evensong Elder Brundish 

February 9th 9.30  Village Worship Elder Brundish 

 9.30  Village Worship Elder Wilby 

 9.30  Holy Communion RO Bedfield 

 11.00  Holy Communion Elder Laxfield 

 11.00  Morning Prayer Elder Monk Soham 

 11.00  Holy Communion RO Worlingworth 

 18.30  Evensong Elder Cratfield 

February 16th 8.00  Holy Communion RO Laxfield 

 11.00  Morning Prayer Elder Worlingworth 

 11.00  Holy Communion RO Cratfield 

 11.00  Morning Prayer Elder Wilby 

 11.00  Holy Communion AV Monk Soham 

 11.00  Village Worship Elder Bedfield 

 18.30  Evensong Elder Laxfield 

February 23rd 9.30  Village Worship Elder Laxfield 

 11.00  Holy Communion SL Wilby 



Crane Lodge, Bickers Hill, Laxfield 

01986 798901    ron.orams@talktalk.net 
 

February 2014 

 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
February always reminds me of a recording made by Ian Dury 
many years ago – reasons to be cheerful! Longer days, daffodils, 
crocuses, Saint Valentine’s Day and so on.  
 
Sadly, February also sees the end of the extended Christmas    
season on the 2nd with the festival that has come to be known as 
Candlemas. Like so many Christian celebrations, this date was 
taken from a pagan festival which celebrated the mid-point between 
the shortest day of the year (21st December) and the spring      
equinox (21st March). It became fixed on the 2nd February as it is 
exactly forty days after we celebrate the birth of Christ; it was then 
the custom to take a forty-day old baby boy to the temple in        
Jerusalem to be presented to God by thankful parents.  
 
In pre-Christian times it was known as the ‘feast of lights’, when this 
mid-point was celebrated by lighting many candles. Also known as 
the ‘Presentation of Christ in the Temple’ and the ‘Purification of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary’, our services traditionally use St Luke’s     
Gospel 2.22-40, which contains a very famous section – the ‘Song 
of Simeon’ or ‘Nunc Dimittis’, now an integral part of evening 
prayer.  This records the words of Simeon on seeing the baby    
Jesus in the temple: ‘Lord now lettest thou thy servant depart in 
peace, for my eyes have seen thy salvation, which thou hast      
prepared before the face of all people.’ As a precursor to Easter, 
Simeon also foretells Jesus’ destiny, the fulfilment of his            
ministry – our salvation. Another reason to be cheerful. 
 
With my prayers and best wishes. 
 
Ron 

 
 
 

Front cover: fifth in a series of local village signs.  



  Regular events . . . 
    Please contact Ron Orams for more details 

 
 

Holy Communion at  
Hartismere House, 10.30 am 
Thursday, November 28th 

Do join us! 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Brundish & Wilby Diaries 
Thursday, 6th February, 10.00am      Brundish Coffee Morning, BVH 

Thursday, 13th February, 7.00pm     Brundish Cinema Night, BVH 
Tuesday, 25th February, 12.30pm      Wilby Village Hall Lunch, WCH 

Thursday, 27th February, 7.30pm       WDGC: Chelsea Physic Garden, BVH 

Thursday, 13th March 2014, 7.00pm Brundish Cinema Night, BVH 

Thursday, 10th April 2014, 7.00pm Brundish Cinema Night, BVH 
Sunday, 20th July 2014        Brundish Village Fête  

 
 

Women’s World Day of Prayer 
 

This is on Friday, 7th March at Stradbroke Baptist Church at 2.00pm. 

The service has been prepared by Christian women of Egypt and the theme is 

“Streams in the Desert”. All are welcome to attend. 

MEN’S GROUP 

Tuesdays  7.00-9.00 pm 

 The Low House 

Friendly, informal and lively chat, 

sometimes from a Christian angle. 

Thursday GroupThursday GroupThursday GroupThursday Group    
    

Discussion Group at the 

home of the Revd Ron Orams 

Third Thursday of every 

month, 7.30-9.30pm 

Everyone welcome! 

Cratfield Drop InCratfield Drop InCratfield Drop InCratfield Drop In    

For little Tiddlers and older For little Tiddlers and older For little Tiddlers and older For little Tiddlers and older     

Tiddlers, and extremely aged Tiddlers, and extremely aged Tiddlers, and extremely aged Tiddlers, and extremely aged 

Tiddlers!Tiddlers!Tiddlers!Tiddlers!    

Second Monday of the month 

2.00-3.00 pm 

Come and have a cuppaCome and have a cuppaCome and have a cuppaCome and have a cuppa !  

 

Brundish Film Night - Spring 2014 Programme 
For details, please see “Brundish Films” 

 

Getting the right healthcare advice and treatment 

this winter 

Please see the centrefold for important NHS advice 



NEWS FROM WILBY SCHOOL 
 

Welcome to the first of what will now be a regular feature in the Parish 

newsletter – news and happenings from Wilby School. 
 

 

The Spring term at Wilby School is now well underway.  The school is busy and 

thriving and has much to celebrate including the welcoming of several new    

children at the start of this term. 
 

Towards the end of the Autumn term the ‘league tables’ were released for the 

performance of primary schools across the country, according to how well     

children do in their Key Stage 2 (Year 6) SATs.  According to this, Wilby is the 

best performing primary school in Suffolk, and the joint 81st in England – out of 

16,000.  We recently received a letter from the Secretary of State for Education 

confirming that we were one of just 159 schools where all children achieved a 

level 4 or above in reading, writing and maths.  Congratulations to the children 

for their hard work (and to the parents and staff for theirs!). 
 

We are proud of our Nursery at Wilby School, where all the lead staff are     

qualified teachers.  If you have a child who will be three years old by 31 March 

and would him or her considered for the Summer term, please let us know. 
 

Music continues to be an important part of life at Wilby School.  On 4th March 

children in years three to six will take part in the ‘Celebration of Schools Music’ 

at the Snape Maltings concert hall.  This involves working with a professional 

sound and lighting crew and attending a workshop led by a famous composer or 

musician, and culminating in a performance in front of a capacity crowd of 800!  

The performance will be repeated in Wilby – watch for announcements!  In   

December our three Year 6 cellists took part in a special day at Benjamin Brit-

ten’s home ‘The Red House’ in Aldeburgh with eminent cellist Matthew Barley. 
 

Just before Christmas (indeed, on the same day as the school’s Christmas lunch!) 

the school’s football team came joint third place out of 16 teams in an inter-

school football competition at Stradbroke High School. 
 

During the Autumn term children, staff and parents raised £695 for the Aspire 

spinal injury charity by a mega swimathon – equivalent to four English Channel 

crossings! 
 

The annual Christmas Fayre, organised by the Friends of Wilby School          

Association, raised £786 for the school.  The event was great fun and this year 

included several local businesses with festive products – thanks to all.  

 

Wilby Church of England Primary School 

Brundish Road, Wilby IP21 5LR 

01379 384708 

admin@wilby.suffolk.sch.uk / www.wilbyprimary.net 



NEWS FROM WILBY PARISH COUNCIL 
 

The Parish Council held its first meeting of the year on 8 January 2014 where the 
principal business was to set the Council’s budget for 2014. 

 

Budget 2014/15 
Council resolved that the precept (the proportion of the budget to be met from the 

Council Tax) should be held at £3,500 (compared to £3,497 in 2013/14). 
 

Vacancy 
There is a vacancy on the Parish Council following the resignation of Marian 

Ward. Anyone interested in being co-opted on to the Council is invited to attend 
the next meeting of the Council on 5 March 2014.  In the meantime they should 
please advise the Parish Clerk ( Alex Pullen on 01379  670609 or the Chairman 

(Ian Williamson on 01379 388034) of their interest. 
 

Church Close housing development 
Anyone who is interested in applying for one of the affordable homes to be built 
at Church Close should please contact Karen Suddes, Home Ownership Officer, 

Orwell Housing Association on 01473 228604  
or email: karens@orwell-housing.co.uk. 

 

Arising from the proposed development, £7,800 will be made available for sport 
and recreation facilities including children’s play allocated on a Parish, Ward, 

Sub District and District basis.  £2,300 is available for Children’s play and  
informal recreation facilities in Wilby Parish should a site be available.  £1,600 is 

available within District Councillor Gemmill’s ward for village halls and for  
outdoor sports.  Anybody seeking to access these funds should approach Mid  

Suffolk District Council   
(Mrs Robyn Rake - Infrastructure and Project Co-ordination Officer -  

Development Management on 01449 724539) in the first instance. 
 

Crime 
The Police have reported no crime in Wilby since their last report on 6 November 

2013.  However the Police have warned householders to beware of burglars  
acting as bogus callers claiming to be on official business.  Householders are  

advised to check before opening the door,  seek proof of identity,  not to  leave 
the caller in the house alone and in cases of any doubt refuse entry.  If worried  

householders should dial 999 immediately and ask for the police. 
A landowner has recently reported trespassing on his land.  Walkers are reminded 
that they should keep to designated footpaths to remain within the law unless they 

have the owner’s permission to walk elsewhere. 
A case has recently occurred of random shooting at young trees in the Wilby 

Lane, Foals Green area.  The police were informed and are treating the matter as 
anti-social behaviour.  Any further occurrence of this dangerous practice should 

be notified to the police immediately (dial 101 and ask for Suffolk Police)  
quoting report number P.1311120169. 

 

Neighbourhood Planning 
Council has agreed to explore with Stradbroke Parish Council a joint approach to 
Neighbourhood Planning.  This would be advantageous given Wilby’s proximity 

to and links with Stradbroke as well as enabling the sharing of the substantial 
costs involved. 

 

Parish Noticeboard 

The Parish Noticeboard has been damaged in the recent bad weather.   

Steps are in hand to have it repaired. 



WILBY CORONATION HALL 
 

 INVITATIONS TO YOU ALL 
 

Wilby Village Coronation Hall has been transformed.  
The hall is waiting to be discovered since so much work has been  

completed. When you feel you would like to look at it please feel free to 

ring me, or email me, so we can fix a time to meet there.   

It will be a pleasure to show it to you. 

 

The next invitation starts with a question - are you good at dancing ? It 

does not matter. Whatever your ability, do feel free to come to the dances. 

If you wish to learn, no one minds if you stand on the dance floor and 

copy other people. If you are accomplished then come and join in. You 

may inform the musician if you wish for a special dance you particularly 

enjoy dancing. The ability of dancers ranges from beginners to retired 

dancing teachers and to people who enter competitions in such places as 

the Blackpool Tower Ballroom. 

Monday evenings the Caterpillar Club is especially for you if you want 

to add to your list of known dances. 

Have a look at “What’s on at Wilby Coronation Hall” in this Newsletter 

for events and ring Gwen, the booking officer 01728 638 357.  

She will be pleased to give you further information. 

Yes, another invitation:- 

The Village Lunches continue to bring together people from Stradbroke, 

Wilby, Fressingfield, Worlingworth, Ipswich, Pickering and               

Weybread. We welcome all gregarious people to come and join in this 

time when we meet over a drink and lunch, or just a drink if it suits you to 

eat at home. The bar opens at 12.30pm and there will be a draw too. 

The next lunch will be Tuesday, 25th February 2014. The main course is 

chicken casserole followed by a creamy homemade rice pudding and jam.  

Do come at 12.30pm. See your enclosed flyer. 

Should you wish to contact me, my number is 01379 384 358.  

Speak to me or leave a message and I will return your call.  

My email address is :-marianward7@hotmail.co.uk. 
 

All the best for 2014.  

Marian 



NEWS FROM WILBY 
Lesson Readers in February 
2nd February   Sheila Pipe: 
11.00am   Malachi 3.1-5; Psalm 24.[1-6] 7-end;  

   Hebrews 2.14-end; Luke 2.22-40  

9th February     TBA:        
9.30am            Isaiah 58.1-9a [9b-12];  Psalm 112.1-9;  

   I Corinthians 2.1-12 [13-end];  Matthew 5.13-20 

16th February Jassy and John Newton: 

11.00am  Deuteronomy 30.15-end; Psalm 119.1-8;  

   I Corinthians 3.1-9; Matthew 5.21-37 

23rd February    TBA: 

11.00am   Genesis 1.1-2.3; Psalm 136 [Psalm 136.1-9, 23-end]; 

   Romans 8.18-25;  Matthew 6.25-end  

   

Wingfield and District Gardening Club 
 

Thursday, February 27th at 7.30 in Brundish Village Hall (IP13  8BB) 
 

The Chelsea Physic Garden and Medicinal Plants 

Speaker: Dr. Timothy Cutler 

This wonderful garden was founded in 1673 by the Worshipful Society of 

Apothecaries and is still the most enchanting and fascinating garden. 

Wine and juice will be available. 

Non-members welcome £3 - at the door. 

Excellent speaker, fascinating subject, so please book in advance. 
 

For more information contact: 

Priscilla on 01379  388034 or email: priscillaawilliamson@gmail.com 
 

If you would like any further information please email: 

priscillaawilliamson@gmail.com or phone 01379  388034. 

Forthcoming Events in neighbouring villages 

Cratfield 'Open Weekend', 14 & 15 June 2014 
Cratfield is planning an exciting weekend! We will be opening gardens, selling 

plant, and the famous Cratfield Cakes will be on offer, together with Cream Teas. 

The BBQ will serve up local beef and turkey, and the Painting Club will stage its 

Annual Exhibition. Guided tours of the church will enlighten church enthusiasts, 

and farm visits will be added fun. Midsummer Madness in the Millennium 

Meadow on Saturday evening will be for young at heart, with music, beer, BBQ. 
 

Money raised will support the annual costs of the Church and the installation of a 

professional kitchen in the Village Hall. 



What’s on at WILBY CORONATION HALL 
 

Regular activities 

Mondays:  Pilates, 9.30-10.30am;  Zumba 7-8pm 

Mondays:  Caterpillar Dance Club -TBA 
 

Meetings and events 

Tuesday, 25th February 2014, 12.30pm: Wilby Village Hall Lunch 

 
 

Bookings Clerk: Gwen Warne - Tel: 01728 638357 or 07766 627734 

 
 

 

Would you like to be trained as a church visitor in your community? 
A course will be held  at Fressingfield  Sanccroft Hall 10.00am to 12.00 

on 8th and  15th February (both days need to be attended). 

 Posters are in all churches.   

Please contact a  Church Warden or Lay Elder for more details.  

  

 

Do you wish to have someone visit you in your home on a regular basis?   
If so and  you would like to discuss your requirements in confidence,  

please contact a Church Warden or Lay Elder.   
 

 

Telephone numbers for Church Wardens and Lay Elders are to be found  

on the back cover of this newsletter. 

 

 

 

Volunteer Dementia Adviser Assistant 
 

Sue Ryder is looking for reliable volunteers to support the Suffolk  

Dementia Advisers Service delivered by an expert team at Age UK, 

Suffolk. The service is offered to individuals who have been diagnosed with 

dementia, providing information, advice and guidance to enable them to live 

independently in their own homes for as long as possible. Due to the high 

demand we urgently require more volunteers, particularly in Ipswich, Ba-

bergh and Mid-Suffolk areas. If you like the sound of what we are aiming to 

achieve, why not get involved and volunteer with us? We will give you the 

training and support you need to assist us in  

genuinely making a difference to people’s lives.   

For more information call 01473 295200  

or email to momtaz.ali@sueryder.org. 



NEWS FROM BRUNDISH 
St Lawrence’s Church Diary and lesson readers in January 

2nd February   Gerald Western: 
18.30pm   Malachi 3.1-5; Psalm 24.[1-6] 7-end;  

   Hebrews 2.14-end; Luke 2.22-40  

9th February     Susan Moyle:        
9.30am            Isaiah 58.1-9a [9b-12];   

   I Corinthians 2.1-12 [13-end];  Matthew 5.13-20 

  

Holy Communion Service Sunday, 23rd February 
Please note that our regular monthly Holy Communion has been cancelled this 

month in favour of our invitation to a Benefice Communion Service at 11am in 

Wilby. The service will be conducted by the Rural Dean of Hoxne, the Reverend 

Susan Loxton. You will be given the warmest of welcomes by our friends at St. 

Mary’s if you wish to attend. There may be changes to our rota of services soon, 

but all, if any, will be published in the Parish Newsletter.  

Deanery Ash Wednesday Service 7pm, 5th March at Laxfield 

This is a new idea within the Deanery of Hoxne to which St Lawrence’s,  

Brundish belongs. Churchgoers from 22 parishes across the deanery will meet at 

Laxfield to note the first day of Lent. Everyone will be very welcome to join us. 
 

 

Would you like to be trained as a church visitor in Brundish? 
A course will be held at the Sancroft Hall, Fressingfield at 10 am to 12 noon on 

8th and 15th February. (Both days need to be attended.) 

 

Posters are in all churches. Please speak to a Churchwarden or a Lay Elder for 

more details. Contact telephone numbers are on the back page of the Newsletter. 

 

Would you like to have someone visit you in your home, now 

and again, or on a regular basis?  
If so, and you would like to discuss your requirements in  

confidence, then likewise, please contact a Churchwarden or Lay Elder as above.   

 

Would you like the church to pray for anyone you know who is 

sick, unhappy or depressed?  
If so, please call me on 01728 628063 or leave a note in the church by the visitors 

book.  I promise you this will be done at the next service. 

 
David Mulrenan  



Christmas Services 
 

Checking in our church attendance registers, which go back to the early 1960s, it 

would appear that Christmas Eve’s congregation of 177 at the Lessons and Carols 

Service was the largest since then and beats the nearest figure by two! The 

amount of people attending, although very pleasing, is not as important as the 

reason we were all there. For me, in the temporary absence of a priest, it was the 

greatest privilege to conduct a service of this magnitude and importance, and it 

would be my personal hope that something of the joy and wonder of Christian 

worship stuck in the back of your mind. It was lovely to see you all there and 

thank you for coming. Whilst writing, further thanks must be given to all those 

wonderful people who worked so hard to prepare the church. Saints, all of you!* 

 

Another 90 people came back to the church later that evening to celebrate the first  

Communion of Christmas and we were indebted to the Venerable Ian Morgan,  

Archdeacon of Suffolk for conducting the service.   
 

*Whilst our organist and choirmaster, Michael was ill over Christmas, we were so 

grateful to Colin Hamilton for all his hard work and commitment to the church, 

making sure everything musically went ahead as beautifully as it did. 
 

They are all on the mend!  
A few friends of Brundish Church have been ill of late and their absence has been 

so noticeable that it is fitting now to say how much we have missed them and are 

praying for a quick return to good health.  
 

Michael Spencer, our organist, choirmaster and Director of Music was quite 

poorly over Christmas and had to spend the big day at Papworth Hospital. In his 

own words, “They soon sorted me out” and I am delighted to report that Michael 

is back home and recovering well. He is taking things cautiously, (we hope!) and 

can play for us for at our services if he feels well enough.  
 

Next up, Ron Orams, our Ordained Local Minister. Ron has had a re-occurrence 

of a complaint which lays him up now and again. Like Michael, Ron has been 

quite unwell and sometimes could not conduct services. Under orders, Ron has 

had to rest, but is recovering well. Ron’s robust preaching is sorely missed so we 

need him back as soon as he feels able.  
 

Last, but not in any way least is Graham Noble. Graham is a retired priest, who 

some time ago very graciously offered to serve our ministry team, assisting Fiona 

Newton. Graham suffered a heart attack last year and just had to slow down. His 

wise, sensitive and thoughtful approach to his ministry is so missed by us all for 

the time being. 

 
Please continue to remember all three of these in your prayers. Thank you. 

 

David Mulrenan 



 

Dates for your diary 
Please take a look at all what is happening in Brundish in 2014:  

 

6.30pm, Sunday, 2nd February  - Evensong for Candlemas, St. Lawrence 

10am, Thursday, 6th February - Brundish Coffee Shop, BVH 

9.30, Sunday, 9th February - Village Worhip, St. Lawrence 

7.00pm, Thursday, 13th February  - Brundish Film Night: “About Time”, BVH 

7.00pm, Thursday, 13th March - Brundish Film Night: “Le Weekend”, BVH 

7.00pm, Thursday, 10th April - Brundish Film Night: “Gravity”, BVH 

Sunday, 20th July - Brundish Village Fête  

 

Brundish Films – Spring 2014 
Thursday, 13 February  

 

Our new film season starts on Thursday, 13 February with a showing of  

Richard Curtis’ romantic comedy “About Time”. A young man discovers 

he can travel in time and plans to use the power to find a girlfriend.   

Certificate 12a, the film stars Domhnall Gleeson (who some have called 

the new Hugh Grant), Rachel McAdams, Bill Nighy, Lindsay Duncan and 

Tom Hollander. Come and enjoy a break from winter in Brundish Village 

Hall, doors open at 7 for 7.30 pm, tickets payable at the door.  

To reserve your place please phone Priscilla Williamson on  

01379 388034 or email priscillaawilliamson@gmail.com.  

 

In  March and April 2014, we shall be showing:   

on 13 March 2014 Jim Broadbent and Lindsay Duncan in the acclaimed  

poignant drama Le Weekend, set in Paris; and  

on 10 April 2014 we shall be going into space with George Clooney and 

Sandra Bullock in the Oscar tipped Gravity.   

Do put these dates in your diary.  Further information about each film will 

come out closer to the date.   

 
The Brundish Coffee Shop 

The Coffee Shop reopens its doors on  

Thursday 6th February, 10am to 12 noon.  

Delicious coffee and bacon rolls.  

Shake off the winter gloom and come and join us. 



Farewell and Welcome! 
Farewell 

 

Lisa Warne and her family and Darren Courtney and his family have  

recently moved from their homes in Crown Corner and we wish them both 

well. Subsequently, two new families have taken their places. No names 

are known as yet, but we wish both families happiness in their new homes 

and bid them a warm welcome to Brundish. 

Marion Hine has moved away from Pine Tree House at the top of The 

Street, although happily, not too far, as she has settled in Framlingham. 

Good luck to her from all her friends in the village, and we will see you 

around, no doubt! 

 

Welcome 
 

Meanwhile, we welcome Hilary and Paul Thornton to Brundish at Pine 

Tree. The Thorntons are semi-retired and looking forward to working their 

garden, and getting involved in several craft based things.  

A  very special Brundish welcome to you both! 

 

 
Music within the Liturgy  

at St. Lawrence’s Church, Brundish 
  

In an effort to bring the finest church music to Brundish, our Director of 

Music, Michael Spencer has devised a programme for the first Sunday of 

each month, Evensong, at 6.30pm until February 2014.  

 

This is a rare privilege for a small country church and is down to the  

musical acumen of Michael Spencer, to whom we are indebted. Please 

come and enjoy these devotional services in the splendour of our much 

loved place of worship. 
 

The remaining programme is as follows:  
 

2nd February. EVENSONG FOR CANDLEMAS  
with organ and vocal music.  

Nunc Dimitis - Burgon 

Organ Music by Howells, Bach, and Krebs 



 
Brundish Village Directory 

 
St Lawrence’s Church - Rev. Ron Orams - 01986 798901 

Brundish Parish Council - Anthony Bryant - 01728 628600 
Brundish Village Hall Trustees - Jane Lee - 01728 628095 

Brundish Village Hall Hire - David Mulrenan - 01728 628063 
Responders (Recruitment) - Mark Seal - 01986 798870 

Community Police Officer - P.C. Tim Green - 01986 835300 
Neighbourhood Watch - Via any Parish Councillor. 

Oil Syndicate - Tim Gillingham - 01728 628752 
Brundish Events Group - David Mulrenan - 01728 628063 

Brundish Crown - Lesley and Maz Balshaw - 01728 628282  
Brundish Training Centre - Anne Banham - 01728 627174 

(Mon to Wed 09.30/15.30) Answering machine at other times.   
Cinema Night Bookings - Priscilla Williamson - 01379 388034 

Education Foundation - Gerald Western – 01379 388775 

 

 

 
 

 

Getting the right healthcare advice and treatment this winter 
 

 

If you feel unwell this winter, here’s some advice which we hope will 

help you choose the right route to fast treatment and get well soon! 

• For good self-care, keep your medicine cabinet well-stocked with the 

items you and your family need. 

• For minor illnesses, advice on medications and colds, coughs, minor 

burns, strains and sprains - or if you need emergency repeat  

prescriptions - contact a pharmacist. 

• Your surgery is great for advice on health problems, and examinations 

and treatments. All main surgeries are open between 8am and 6.30pm, 

Monday to Friday. On the day appointments are available if your need 

is urgent. 

• If you need help when your surgery is closed, call 111. You will be 

asked for information to direct you to the correct service, or to arrange 

for an ambulance where appropriate. 
 

• Ipswich Hospital and West Suffolk Hospital have Emergency 

Departments for emergencies only.  

Call 999 only for life-threatening illnesses or injuries. 



 

 

STRICTLY! comes to Dennington Village 
Hall! 

  

               Waltz to Strauss        Foxtrot to Sinatra 
     Tango             Jive           Cha cha                Rumba 
 

 New dance class strictly for absolute beginners. 
 Come along and have some fun! 

Beginning Tuesday 30th October 
 Class 7-8pm 

Practise and have a beer or two 8-9pm!!! 
 

All at Dennington Village hall 
 

£5 per person 
 

 For further info:  Tel:- 07884267430  Lizinfiniteart@aol.com 
 

 

 Private lessons also available for adults and children 



THE GARDEN ROOM 
at 

FOALS GRANGE 

WILBY 
Bed and Breakfast 

 

Located in idyllic countryside, we offer  

accommodation in an annexe to our traditional period 

cottage. 
 

You will have private access, king size bed and en suite bathroom:  

a sofa bed will sleep two children. The room is well equipped and has internet 
access. We offer an extensive breakfast menu and seek to use local products. 

 

To book contact Debbie GRIFFITHS on 07582 789782  

or 01379 384873 
 

Website;  www.foalsgrange.co.uk 

  



 

 

 

Find our apple butter and apple juice at the 
monthly Brundish coffee shop, or at  

20 shops across Suffolk and beyond. 
 

Juicing and bottling services 
 

Surplus fruit welcome  
especially sloe, damson, quince and  

perry pear, & beetroot. 
 

www.applebuttercompany.co.uk 
07985 411289  



 

 

 
.  

 

 

    

    
    
    

    
    
    

    
 

 
 

 

 

 

   

We will save your washing machine from dirt, hairs and disasters. 

 

• Cleaning of cat and dog beds 

from £4.00. 

• Discount for large orders. 

• Pick-up and delivery free for local 

orders. 
 

Contact Louise Howie on: 

Telephone:  

01728628741 

E-mail:  

louisehowie1@hotmail.com 

 

Stanway Green Farm, Worlingworth, Suffolk, IP13 7NZ. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Your little one’s early years are magical 
  

Come and see all that our school and nursery have to offer 
  

All lead nursery staff are fully qualified teachers 
 

Our nursery is fully integrated with the whole warm and welcoming school 
  

Witness our special focus on music and drama throughout the school 
  

Places available for children aged 3 and 4 
   

Stradbroke Road, Wilby, IP21 5LR 

(01379) 384708 admin@wilby.suffolk.sch.uk 

 

   Everyone     a star! 

 



 

  
Bulk Haulage 

Aggregate 

Road Planings 

Stock Feed 
Railway Sleepers 

Crossing Timbers 

 
 

        Bark Woodchip                             Excavations 
        All Aggregates & Topsoil                Muckaway 
        (Different Grades)                         Dyke Cleaning 
       Grasscrete Blocks                          Roadway Construction 
          

Malham Limestone 
Rocks 

Flints 

Carrstone 
Compost 

Lump Chalk 

 
For further information please contact: 
Timothy Askew—Phone 01379 388156 

Fax     01379 388109 
Email: tim@tgaskew.co.uk 

 
YOU HAVE TRIED THE REST—NOW TRY THE BEST 



SPURLING & REMBLANCE 

MOTOR ENGINEERS 
MOT TEST CENTRE 

 
* 

Service and repairs to all cars, light commercial and 4x4's* 
*Specialists in vehicle diagnostics* 

*Free local collection and delivery * Courtesy car available* 
*Prompt attention assured * Competitive rates* 

 

(01379) 384689 
Open 8:00 am -5:30pm Mon-Fri, 8:00am -12 noon Saturdays 

Barley Hall, Laxfield Road, Stradbroke. IP21 5NQ 
Located on the B1117 - 1¾ mile outside Stradbroke, towards Laxfield 



 

Come to Callendar’s  for Quality and Professional Floristry 
Traditional or Modern  Designs 

Bouquets - Hand-tieds - Arrangements 
Wedding flowers - Funeral Tributes and all your floral requirements. 

 
Flowers delivered Locally,  

 Countrywide or Internationally using the  
Interflora Service 

 



THE THE THE THE     

CROWN INNCROWN INNCROWN INNCROWN INN    
BRUNDISHBRUNDISHBRUNDISHBRUNDISH    

�

� � ����������Tel:�01728�628282�
 

     We would love to see you at the Crown. Why not come and  
     try our extensive menu cooked to order, with fresh local  

     produce and vegetables in season. Or relax and have a snack in the bar with a 
drink. 

 

Bar open Wed-Sat 12-2.30 and 6-11, Sun 12-4 

Restaurant Wed-Sat 12-2 and 7-9, Sun 12-2 

 
Fish and Chips served from 5-6.45pm, Fridays only. Eat in or take away.  

Bar open from 5pm. Normal menu served from 7pm 
 

  

 

 

 

Are you one of those people who hates standing there Ironing? 

                                          Do you find it boring? 

   Do you wish there was someone who would do this job for you? 

  Well now there is   ME    Yolanda Howard 

 

 

   

I will do your ironing for you so you don’t have to! 

 I charge £7.50 per hour and don’t worry if you are unable to deliver it 

   I can collect it for an extra fee of £1.50 (depending on location) 

             (MUST BE WITHIN 8 MILES FROM STRADBROKE). 
 

      If you could do with my help then please feel free to contact me 

        On Tel:  07789 090110 or email: yumyo84@hotmail.com 

     I LOOK FORWARD TO HEARING FROM YOU 



    

    
    
    
    
    
    
Is your garden overIs your garden overIs your garden overIs your garden over----run with Moles?run with Moles?run with Moles?run with Moles?    
Do you have a wasp’s nest?Do you have a wasp’s nest?Do you have a wasp’s nest?Do you have a wasp’s nest?    
Are your paddocks overAre your paddocks overAre your paddocks overAre your paddocks over----run with rabbits ?run with rabbits ?run with rabbits ?run with rabbits ?    
All typical Pests controlled.All typical Pests controlled.All typical Pests controlled.All typical Pests controlled.    
For For For For ALL ALL ALL ALL your Domestic / Commercial Pest Control. your Domestic / Commercial Pest Control. your Domestic / Commercial Pest Control. your Domestic / Commercial Pest Control.     
No obligation No obligation No obligation No obligation ––––    free survey/quotes.free survey/quotes.free survey/quotes.free survey/quotes.    
Please call for a chatPlease call for a chatPlease call for a chatPlease call for a chat    
01379 788865 / 07809 226109 / 07518 73110601379 788865 / 07809 226109 / 07518 73110601379 788865 / 07809 226109 / 07518 73110601379 788865 / 07809 226109 / 07518 731106    
    
www.safeandsoundhygieneandpestcontrol.co.uk 

Paul Smyth 
01379 770433 
07765 868180 

paul.smyth@serious-it-ltd.com 
 

Prospect Farm 
Laxfield Road 

Stradbroke 
Eye  IP21 5JT 

• PC/Server Support, Networking (Wireless), Software/Hardware 
upgrades 

• Internet Access, Email/Exchange, Disaster Recovery, Remote Access 
• Security (Firewalls), VPN, SQL Server,  Project Management etc. 

We offer a friendly and professional local service   
15 years experience in helping businesses of all sizes 
(Sole Traders to FTSE 100)   
Free, no obligation, initial consultation of your requirements 

 



Have your house Have your house Have your house Have your house 
treated for treated for treated for treated for 
flies this flies this flies this flies this 
summer!summer!summer!summer!    
    

Don’t suffer like we did Don’t suffer like we did Don’t suffer like we did Don’t suffer like we did 
last year.last year.last year.last year.    

    

A clean & safe treatment of  

approved products. 
 

Pick up the phone and call Pick up the phone and call Pick up the phone and call Pick up the phone and call 
01379 384819 and speak to 01379 384819 and speak to 01379 384819 and speak to 01379 384819 and speak to     
David Hendrick to get more David Hendrick to get more David Hendrick to get more David Hendrick to get more 
information.information.information.information.    

    

Hair Logic 
Street Farm, Laxfield Road, Stradbroke 

Telephone: 01379 384560 
Opening Times:        

Mon Closed 

Tuesday-Thursday 9am-5pm 

Friday 9am-6pm 

Saturday 8.30am-4pm 
 

Beauty Therapy 

Friday 9am-8pm 



 
 

 

Producers of wide range of high 

quality pork products from our 

own home produced stock. 

____________________________ 
C O U N T R Y  F O O D S 
  BRUNDISH SUFFOLK 

IAN  AND  SUE WHITEHEAD 

Tel: 01379 384593 
 
Email: ian@lanefarm.co.uk

  

www.lanefarm.co.uk 

Thanks to all those who supported 

us in the past, but  we can no longer 

run our "Freezer 10% sale". For any 

special requirements, though, 

please do phone me and we will try 

to help. 

We will still be able to  donate 10% 

of any sale to Brundish Church 

BRUNDISH COAL 

MANOR BARNS 

THE STREET 

BRUNDISH 

WOODBRIDGE 

SUFFOLK IP13 8BL 

Phone: 01379 388162 

Fax:     01379 384084 

 

R G AMIESR G AMIESR G AMIESR G AMIES    

 

6 Varieties of pre-packed coal 
available at very competitive  
prices 
Minimum delivery = 5 bags 

 



ACORN FOOT HEALTH 
 

Roger C. Griffiths, BSc(Econ), Dip Soc 

Sci, PGCE, MCFHP, MAFHP 
 

FOOT HEALTH CONSULTANT 
 

HOME VISITS, CARE HOMES and 

PRIVATE CLINIC 
 

Verruca treatments, Ingrown  

toenails, Calluses, Fungal Infection, 

Corns, Nail Cutting, Bunions and Foot 

Care for Diabetics 

Foot health checks and all nail  

conditions. 

For an appointment 

Tel. 01379 384873 (Wilby) 

Mob. 07724 073328 

Email; griffithstwo@aol.com 
Some evening appointments available 

 

Annual advertising charges 

are:  

£7.50 for an eighth of a page     

£14 for a quarter page or 

 £27.50 for a half page 
  

Contact Tim Gillingham  

Tel: 01728 628269 

The Woodlands, Brundish, 

Woodbridge,  

SUFFOLK IP13 8BH 

gillers1@gmail.com  
Cheques should be made  

payable to  

Brundish PCC 

LES RUTH 
(Yaddy) 

For all your carpentry needs 

– plus painting, decorating and tiling. 

Tel: 01379 384484            07900 287888 

 
 
 

Property Maintenance 
All types of property  

maintenance and  

refurbishment undertaken 

 
Just give me a ring,  

I’ll see if I can help 

Kevin  

01728 628607 

07770530771 



All�types�of��
house�&�garden��

property�maintenance�undertaken�
 

 

Phone home: ( 01728) 621341 

Mobile: 07887925507 

Email: marks-maintenance.weebly.com  

     

Septic Tank EmptyingSeptic Tank EmptyingSeptic Tank EmptyingSeptic Tank Emptying    
& 

Domestic drains cleared. 
 

Fast, friendly, reliable service. 

 
(Environmental registered carrier) 

 
 

Call Lenny:Call Lenny:Call Lenny:Call Lenny: 07905 07905 07905 07905 
794221794221794221794221    



WHO’S WHO IN THE CHURCH 
    
Priests                Revd Ron Orams                          01986 798901 
                                                 ron.orams@talktalk.net 
                                                 Revd Canon Graham Noble 
                                                 genoblefamily@btinternet.com  
WILBY 
Churchwardens             Mary Pipe          01728 723443 
                                                Rob Barber                                             01379 388040 
   

Lay Elder   Sheila  Pipe          01728 723443 
PCC Secretary  Mary Pipe          01728 723443  
 
BRUNDISH 
Churchwardens  Margaret (Mig) Bacon                        01379 388808                               
    John Graham         01379 384444 
Lay Elders   David Mulrenan         01728 628063 
    Sandra Apps         01728 628607 
                                                Michael Spencer                                   01728 724590 
PCC Secretary  Gillian Self                  01728 621577 

 

 

 

Items for the March 2014 Newsletter to:- 

Tim Gillingham at brunbynewsletter@gmail.com 

by February 20th, please. 

 
 

Fiona and Ian’s address is: 
Manor Farm Cottage,   67 Langham Road, Field Dalling, Norfolk  NR25 7LG 

 

Village Websites 
Please note that this and previous issues of the Parish Newsletter can 

be viewed online on either the Brundish or Wilby websites,  

viz: brundish.onesuffolk.net (the prefix 'www' is not necessary,  

although it will still work).  This website incorporates previously  

separate websites for Brundish Parish Council, Brundish Village Hall 


